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These minutes were approved at the Selectboard meeting on 8/1/22. 

 
Monday, July 18,2022, 6:30pm 
Selectboard members present: chair, Roger Strobridge, John Kaeding 
Guests present: Katie Miller, Will Sutton 
 
Housekeeping 

- Roger called meeting to order at 6:28pm 
- Roger noted no minutes were available from last meeting as Selectboard 

member was away responding to family obligation. 
- Additions/Deletions – there were no additions or deletions 

 
Department Review 
 
Town Clerk Report 

- Katie represented Jennifer this evening 
- town grand list is completed 
- Jennifer has been attending educational sessions in preparation for upcoming 

primary elections 
 
Treasurer report 

- Katie reported on proposed town tax rate for 2022 and reviewed computation 
worksheet. The tax rate will be minimally higher than last year. Proposed at 
0.6147 versus 0.6107 in 2021. The school tax rate for 2022 will be slightly lower 
than 2021. 

 
Fire Department report 

- Will Sutton reported that work on new fire truck continues slowly. We still 
anticipate delivery sometime this year. 

- Will notes a new emergency dispatch initiative for Central Vermont. This is in 
development stage. 

 
Public Input – none 
 
New Business 
 
2022 LEMP information Update 

- Worcester had a few areas where identification of “in charge” individual needed 
clarification. These will be noted as Roger Strobridge or designee. 
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Old Business 
 
Shepard Hill Trail Update 

- Selectboard has submitted a draft of proposed update regarding this controversy. 
- John moves to accept that draft and send a copy to the landowner and the 

affected neighbor. A copy will be noted in the town record. Roger seconds the 
motion and it is unanimously accepted. 

- the draft involves signage that clarifies boundaries of Shepard Hill Trail. 
 
Committee Vacancies 

- tabled until next meeting 
 
Correspondence 
None 
 
Bills 
Signed as presented 
 
Announcements 
The next regularly scheduled Selectboard meeting will be held at the town office on 
Monday, August 1, 2022, at 6:30 pm. The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm. 
 
Attest, 
John Kaeding 


